
 
Notice to Residents 

Tamarac Trail Network Improvements Project – Starting May 28 

As part of the Town of Port Hawkesbury’s continued investment in active transportation and 
trail infrastructure, we will be initiating the Tamarac Trail Improvements Project this week. 
This work is intended to enhance trail usability and safety for pedestrians and cyclists alike. 

Project Information: 

• Location: Tamarac Trail (between Sydney Road and Hemlock Drive) 

• Start Date: May 28, 2025 

• Typical Work Hours: 7:00 AM – 5:00 PM 

• Approximate Completion: June 15, 2025 

Important Information for Trail Users and Residents: 

• Trail Closure: The affected section of Tamarac Trail will be closed to the public 
while construction activity is occurring. 

• Safety Signage: Warning signs and barricades will be installed at key entry points to 
advise and protect pedestrians and cyclists. 

• Noise and Activity: Construction will involve the use of heavy equipment and 
trucking and may result in moderate noise during working hours. 

• Access and Safety: We kindly ask residents and trail users to respect all posted 
signage and avoid the active work zone. 

This project is part of the Town's commitment to improving community connectivity and 
promoting a safe and accessible trail network. 

For questions please contact: 
Town of Port Hawkesbury – Engineering & Public Works 
Phone: 902-625-7888 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we complete these important upgrades. 

 



 

 

 


